MINUTES OF SPECIAL SCHOOL BOARD MEETING MANCHESTER COMMUNITY SCHOOLS June 2, 2017

The Manchester Community Schools' Board of Trustees met at Manchester Community Schools Administration Offices on June 2, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.

Board Members were present or absent as follows:

PRESENT: Mr. Steve Flack, Mr. Brian Schilling, Dr. Nate Trump, Mrs. Ruth Ayres, Mrs. Sally Krouse and Mr. Tim McLaughlin

Also in Attendance: Scott Bumgardner, Business Manager; Mr. Albert Schlitt, Attorney; David Purvis – Fenker, News Journal and Makenzie Kelmann, Wabash Plain Dealer.

ABSENT:

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Steve Flack, School Board President, called the meeting of the Manchester Community Schools' Board of Trustees to order at 6:30 p.m. Mr. Bumgardner led those in attendance in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

NEW BUSINESS

A. Vote on prospective board member

Mr. Flack asked for nominations from Board members. Mr. McLaughlin nominated Mr. Brice Bedke. Dr. Trump nominated Mr. Rick Espeset. Mr. Flack asked if there were any more nominations and there were none. Mr. Schilling asked for the nominations to be closed. Mr. Flack closed the nominations and proceeded to ask if there was any discussion. Mr. Schilling commented that this was a good group of four candidates with great qualities and they have a sincere service in their heart for the community. He thanked the candidates for stepping forward and offering their service.

Mr. Flack asked Board members to please take a vote of the two candidates elected. Mr. Bedke received four votes and Mr. Espeset received two votes. Mr. Flack announced that Mr. Bedke will be the new Board member.

COMMENTS FROM VISITORS

Amber Isley commented that all four candidates were great. She also commented on the Board members having a policy that they can not look at situations as an individual one, but as a whole.

COMMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS

Mr. Flack commented on having four outstanding candidates and proud that they wanted to be part of the Board and help our community. He thanked them for their interest.

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business, Mr. Steve Flack, School Board President, adjourned the Manchester Community Schools' Board of Trustees Board Meeting at 6:38 p.m.

Steve Flack, School Board President

Brian Schilling, Vice President,

Nate Trump, Secretary

Sally Krouse, Member

Tim McLaughlin, Member

MANCHESTER COMMUNITY SCHOOLS
BOARD APPROVED

JUN 13 2017

Ruth Ayres, Member